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Special points of interest: 

 President’s Corner 

 Annual Dinner Annoucement 

 1st Saturday & 3rd Thursday  ARE BACK! 

 Hallett Event Recap 

 FOC—Save The Date! 
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Kansas City BMW Club—Serving Kansas and Western Missouri 
The 2012 Kansas City BMW Club Board 
President  Mike Staub president@kcbmwclub.org 
Vice President  Brad Rein   vicepresident@kcbmwclub.org 
VP Wichita  Joel DeHaven bmwccawichita@gmail.com 
VP Springfield  OPEN 
Treasurer  Justin Rutherford treasurer@kcbmwclub.org 
Secretary  Hugo Becker secretary@kcbmwclub.org 
At Large & Web  Greg Lippert  webmaster@kcbmwclub.org 
At Large  John Fickel 
At Large   Angel Hall 
At Large   Mike Mulcahy 
Membership  OPEN         membership@kcbmwclub.com 
Driving Events  Ryan Staub  chiefinstructor@kcbmwclub.org 
Milepost Editor  Angel Hall                 editor@kcbmwclub.org 
 

the Milepost is a publication of the Kansas City BMW Club, BMW Car Club of America, 
Inc. and is mailed to all members in good standing. Additional copies may be purchased 
for $1.00 each, plus postage. All contents remain the property of the Kansas City BMW 
Club. Information supplied is provided by members and for members only. The Club is 
in no way associated with BMW of North America, or any other agents of Bayerische 
Motoren Werke, AG. The Club assumes no liability for any information herein. Please 
note that, unless clearly stated, no information in this publication bears the status of 
“factory approved.” Ideas, opinions, and suggestions expressed herein are those of the 
authors. No authentication is implied by the Club, officers, editor, or publisher. 
Modifications to vehicles within the warranty period may void the warranty, in full or in 
part. Permission is granted to BMW CCA and BMW ACA chapters to reproduce articles 
originating in the Milepost, provided full credit goes to the author and the Milepost. 
“BMW”, the “M” logo, “The Ultimate Driving Machine,” and the BMW roundel logo are 
registered trademarks of BMW AG. © 2012 Kansas City BMW Club. 

President’s Corner 3 

Upcoming Events 4 

Hallett Event Recap 5 

Flat Out Classic—New Date! 7 

Club Announcements 8 

Our Sponsors 9 

Photo Collage 11 

  

Inside this issue: 

KC BMW Club Announcement List 
Want to stay up to date on the latest happenings in the BMW "welt?" 

Please go to our website to be added to the KC BMW Club announcement email list. We'll use 
this list to notify you of upcoming exciting events and other club news. 

http://www.kcbmwclub.com 

11509 Strangline Road, Suite d—Olathe, KS. 66062 

http://www.kcbmwclub.com/
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  Greetings fellow BMW enthusiasts, 

Would someone please tell me what hap-
pened to 2012?  It seems a blur! 

First, thanks to all who attended one or 
more events it 2012.  Event organizers 

work very hard to put events together.  
Your attendance is the only incentive they 

need to continue organizing events! 

Next, thank you to all those event organ-

izers.  We had a year packed with activi-
ties.   Take a bow. 

Thanks also to the BOD for all their hard 
work and commitment in 2012.  Shortly 

following this issue of Milepost will be the 
2013 BOD and Officers Ballot.  Most of our 

Officers and BOD are planning on return-

ing again!  Thanks to the nomination / 
election committee of Ned Smith, Ryan 

Staub and Chuck Vossler. 

Mark your 2013 calendar for Saturday Feb 

9 for the Annual Dinner at Nara / 1617 
Event Space.  We had such a great time 

there last year it was a no brainer about 
returning.  If you missed the dinner last 

year, you are in for a treat.  Thanks to 
Anita Smith (and Ned!) for organizing the 

event again. 

Also mark your 2013 calendars for the 

dates of April 26-28.  FLAT OUT Classic re-
turns with a DE and many off track activi-

ties as well! 

Many of you know that Kansas Speedway 
finished construction this fall on a road 

course.  Many club members were there 
for Grand Am testing a few weeks ago.  

Grand Am?  At KS Speedway?  You read 
that right.  Grand Am will be racing Au-

gust 16-18 at KS Speedway.  And under 
the lights!  Our very own friends and club 

sponsor Bimmerworld will 

be racing in Kansas City!  
Many of you have met 

James Clay, owner of Bim-
merworld and also one of 

their racers.  Bimmerworld 
has given our chapter thousands of dollars 

of cash and prizes over the year.  We plan 
to show our appreciation and support in 

force at Kansas Speedway!  Kansas 
Speedway President Pat Warren has al-

ready hosted us with a personal tour and 
we scouted spots for a Corral location to 

give us the best vantage point of the 
races!  Look for details in the next Mile-

post and on our website.  If we do this 

BIG we will need a lot of volunteer help, 
so please step up to help!  It will be a lot 

of fun and probably the first of many Cor-
rals at Kansas Speedway! 

I look forward to seeing all of you at the 
Annual Dinner in February and events 

throughout 2013. 

Happy and safe holidays to all! 

Keep the shiny side up! 

///Mike 

The President’s Corner  By: Mike Staub 
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DECEMBER 22nd 
DIY & And Save Big Money! 

DIY Winterizing Tech Session event:  
Saturday, December 22nd 

Get your car ready for the winter season! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

It’s that time of year again– time to winterize the prize! 
Join us at the DIY Garage on Strangline Road to get your 

car in top shape for the coming winter months.   
 

Sessions start at 9am-Fees and Address are listed in their 
Ad on Page 2 of this issue 

 
Please be sure to post your jobs on the forums: 

http://www.kcbmwclub.com/forum/viewtopic.php?f=5&
t=2874 

 
If you miss this one, your next opportunity will be tenta-

tively March 23rd at 9:00am 
 
 

Upcoming Events and Activities 
February 9th—Annual Dinner 

REGISTER EARLY for the Annual Dinner 
at The Event Space at Nara! 

Saturday, February 9th– 6:00-9:00 PM 
The Event Space at Nara 

1617 Main Street 
KCMO 64108 
816-221-0362 

If you were with us last year– you already know what an 
enchanting evening it was!  The KC Skyline sets the stage 

for a very lovely dinner experience with your fellow KC 
BMW Club Members! 

 
It is highly recommended that you register early for this 

event– this year’s party is very likely to fill up FAST! 

Registration is NOW OPEN at: 
http://www.kcbmwclub.MotorsportReg.com 

Tickets are $40 per person 
You must be a club member or a guest of a club mem-

ber to attend this event. 

DO NOT DELAY—Registration Closes On January 28th 

http://www.kcbmwclub.com/forum/viewtopic.php?f=5&t=2874
http://www.kcbmwclub.com/forum/viewtopic.php?f=5&t=2874
http://www.motorsportreg.com/index.cfm/event/event.advert/uidEvent/881258F5-A2FF-A52F-1A5DF28D1DD158A9


Page 5 VOLUME 4,  ISSUE  4  

Hallet Motor Racing Circuit—Recap  
by Angel Hall 

   Morning dances on the 
dew in the Mike Stephens 
Winner Circle like a galaxy 
of stars.  The light peeks 
through the trees as birds 
sing in the country air.   
Soon, the first trucks and 
trailers will arrive for one 

of the most anticipated events of the year– The No Ex-
cuses Driving Event at Hallett Motor Racing Circuit in 
Oklahoma. 

   The day begins with warm greetings 
and coffee in the Finish Line Café, fol-
lowed with friends catching up until the 
Event Masters and Chief Instructor kick 
off the day. No Driver’s Meeting would 
be complete without the famous “Flag 
Demonstration” performed by the one 
and only Sami.  (“This passing flag means 
there’s a Race going on– and you ain’t in 
it…”) 

 

   Many new faces joined us for the 5th 
Anniversary of the No Excuses DE, some 
who had never been involved in a car club before, and 
some who were long-standing veterans that were there 
for the very first one.  Various makes and models of cars, 
but also a variety of skills on this very magical road 
course.  As Registrar, I don’t really experience the track 
the same way the driver’s do.  I get to watch them prove 
if it was having the desired effect– which is to say, are 
they getting better with each passing turn and straight. 
 
There is classroom time, which lays very important foun-
dations of why they come in the first place.   No Excuses 
prides itself on having top-notch instructors and class-
room sessions even for Advanced Students, so there is a 
little something for everyone at every stage of driving. 

 
But in every driver, there is a story: How they got 
started, what they like and don’t like to drive, when their 
first event was, and why they keep coming back for 
more.  Sure the Saturday dinner is a treat, along with 
various best-friend antics in the pits– but there is some-
thing unique about Hallett.  These moments are treas-
ured keepsakes among friends who make this DE so spe-
cial.  The right mix of fun, friends, and drivers who are in 
love with DRIVING– for it’s own sake.       

The loudspeaker announces the first call to grid for the day, and 
cars are eager to break the peaceful breezes with the sounds of 
newly-tweaked engines and other modifications.  Shiny paint 
and fresh vinyl numbers blur by the windows where I am, and I 
smile.    I am home– Just as they are. 

With every pass by the tower, it is like the moment after blowing 
out the birthday candles… wishing each one of them safety and 
confidence for the next lap—all weekend long!   All of them have 
excellent instructors beside them to help see it through, so I’m 
not sure why I worry so much. :) 

   
They have a support team inside the track 
and outside, too.  Connie Stephens, and 
her son, Scott run one of the best opera-
tions in the business.  They demand excel-
lence, which I’ve come to admire about 
everyone at Hallett.  It’s comfortable to be 
there– and they do a fantastic job of mak-
ing us always feel safe and welcome. 
 
Between sessions, I catch conversations of 
technical talk, favorite laps, and friendships 
born and rekindled.  People come and go 
grabbing a snack or two, then headed out 

for the next go around, striving for performance perfection.  
They give it their all with open hearts and minds, and ready to 
try something different this time.   Just a little more here and 
there.  A little less in this turn.  I love to hear them.  This is like 
playing cars again– only bigger, much faster, and definitely 
cooler!    
 
By mid-day, on Saturday, there is a group photo-shoot, of every-
one’s car that was in attendance.  It was kind of funny from my 
perspective.  I thought, “I’ll have to ask Blaine McNutt if this is 
what a California highway looks like.”   I totally forgot to ask, but 
you can judge for yourself: 

Hallett Group Photo Shoot 

                                                                          Continued on page 10 
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Thank you! 
Your KC BMW Club Board would like 

to thank our members for making a 
positive difference in the community 

through your participation in our events 
hosted each year! 

 
Please tell a friend, or bring a fellow 
BMW owner to one of our 1st Saturday 

meetings– the more, the merrier! 

 
Get Connected To KCBMWCCA: 

 Twitter—@KC BMW Club 

Facebook– BMW CCA 
Kansas City 

 Club Merchandise 
Available Now! 

 

This great shirt 
was designed 
by our very 

own  

Mike Mulcahy! 
 

Now available in BLACK 
or GRAY! 

 

Want your own official KCBMW Club 
Gear?  Check out the latest in Club 

Wear  on the website at 
http://merchandise.kcbmwclub.com 

 

The username is kcbmw , the password is cars. 

We now have ladies T-shirts Available! 

 

 

  
Don’t forget the Holidays 

are coming soon!   

Order your custom KC 

BMW Club items direct 

from Lanmarx Graphix to 

arrive in plenty of time for 

your someone special! 

http://twitter.com/#!/kcbmwclub
http://twitter.com/#!/kcbmwclub
http://www.facebook.com/pages/BMW-CCA-Kansas-City/124855550884757
http://merchandise.kcbmwclub.com
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We will be going LIVE with 
our friends from: 

Great Plains Chapter 
Sunbelt Chapter 
St. Louis Chapter 
 

DO NOT MISS this most-anticipated event of 
the YEAR!  Think we’re kidding?  Show up– and 
you’ll see for yourself the JOY in celebrating the 
drive! 

 

Many more details (and surprises) to come– so 
plan to be there at Heartland Park, Topeka in 
2013! 

 

 

“...Because that is how I drive… FLAT OUT.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
If you missed this event last year- 

get your calendar, get your cell phone, get your 
tablet…. 

 

SAVE THE DATE: 

April 26-28 



Page 8 VOLUME 4,  ISSUE  4  

   First Saturdays are BACK at our original 
location of Shawnee Mission Parkway! 

  

10606 Shawnee Mission Pkwy. 
Shawnee Mission, KS. 66203  

 
Ok, so we tried a new location, and 
we appreciated everyone giving it a 
fair shake.  We’re OK with admitting 
that sometimes we shouldn’t mess 

with a good thing….  

Our 3rd Thursdays are at Zarda BBQ! 

Please join us in the front dining area at 
Zarda BBQ—87th and Quivira! 

 

 

 Come join us for some tasty smoked 
BBQ every 3rd Thursday of the month! 

 

 

 

 

11931 W. 87th Street Parkway 

Lenexa, KS 66215 

 

 

And now, for something you’ll REALLY ENJOY… 

1st Saturdays & 3rd Thursdays Original Locations! 
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 Proven Parts 

 Experienced Sales Staff 

 Same-day Shipping 

 Secure On-line Orders 

www.bimmerworld.com 

We like to support businesses who support us!  If you have printing needs, please go see our friends at Print Tekk— 
The Official printer of the KC BMW Club!  Call Print Tekk: 816-931-4122 

 

Repairing cars for 

Greater Kansas City 
since 1976 

5747 Kessler, Merriam KS 
66203 (913) 262-9109 
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...continued from page 5: 

On Sunday, we had parade laps that were a 
lot of fun! Even those who aren’t into the 
‘spirited’ performance driving can still say 
they experienced Hallett for the Parade 
Laps!   Even those with convertibles can en-
joy the wide open blue skies for this part of 
the event. 
 

Evenings with dinner party gatherings, late 
night antics with some of the usual culprits 
only bring me to the conclusion that these 
guys are more than just drivers.  Deep down, 
they’re brothers and sisters.   Many are just 
really big kids, but there’s no harm in that.  They drive hard, 
they play hard.  It’s all part of the appeal of the trip.  Memo-
ries are shared and replayed in thoughts and subsequent 
stories, but everyone has their own versions.  I can’t wait to 
hear how they see this year’s event– Next year. 
 
All of those who attended have my deepest thanks and re-
spect, so I set out to thank each and every one of them: in 
writing.  I could thank everyone in a post, a tweet, an email– 
and those are nice… but not for these ladies and gentlemen. 
They deserved something a little more refined and sincere.  
I know they could have spent their weekend doing other 
things– but I was thankful they came out.  The House of 
Hallett wouldn’t have been the same without them. 
 
The trip home even has adventures of it’s own.  Beautiful 
twilight skies across the prairie, open fields for miles in 
golden splendor.  Then the peace is broken in giggles when I 
think about Greg Lippert wearing the ‘Cone Hat’, and Jeff 
Goman being silly for the camera.   The Road. The Track. The 
Friends.  In a word- Hallett.  One of the best events of the 
year, and one I wouldn’t miss for the world.   I hope for any-
one who missed it that we’ll see you there next year.  We’ve 
saved a spot at the table for you! 

 

 
Never a dull  
moment at  
Hallett! 
 

  An Attendee’s Perspective… 
Email sent in from Devin Cox 

 

“Angel, 
   I just wanted to let you know that I 
had an absolute blast!  This was by far 
the best track day I have ever had on 
four wheels… 
 
   I wanted to note that Xavier was an 
excellent instructor and far exceeded 
my expectations.  He was calm and 

precise and said only what needed to be said, so I 
was not overwhelmed by what was going on.  He 
also provided positive feedback when I got it right, 
which really underscored what I did to get things 
“right” and helped me reproduce those conditions 
on the following laps. 
   
   The classroom instruction was great as well, and 
handled in a very efficient manner.  I learned some 
things, which I already knew, but they were pre-
sented in a different light and this helped me re-
fine those techniques when on track. 
 
   You of course were a pleasure to deal with and I 
appreciate your time/help in getting me situated 
and accommodating my last second changes.  It 
was very important to me to have that day, as it 
was the last plans me and my best friend made be-
fore he so very abruptly departed this earth. 

 

   All in all, this was the safest, best HST/HPDE 
event I’ve ever been to, and I look forward to #6. 

 

Best Regards, 

Devin Cox” 

 

Devin– I can’t thank you enough for letting me share your email. 
From all of us on the team, we extend our sincerest condolences 
for your loss, and were delighted that you came to celebrate your 
friendship by attending the event with him in spirit.   We’re hon-
ored to have even been some small part of that with you.  - Angel 
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PO Box 4832 
Overland Park, KS 66204 

We’re on the Web! 

kcbmwclub.com 

Presorted Standard 

U.S. Postage 

PAID 

Permit No. 4693 

Kansas City, MO 

BMW CCA Members: 

15% OFF PARTS AND LABOR ON 

SERVICE PERFORMED AT BARON BMW 
 

SHOW THIS AD PRIOR TO ORDER WRITE-UP 
 

EXPIRES 12/31/12 

This coupon may not be used in conjunction with any other offer or discount. 

Sales: 
(866) 437-2215 
Monday - Thursday  9:00 AM - 7:00 PM 
Friday - Saturday   9:00 AM - 6:00 PM 
Sunday    Closed 
 
Service: 
(913) 722-6460 
Monday - Friday  7:00 AM - 6:00 PM 
Saturday  8:00 AM - 3:00 PM 
Sunday   Closed 
 
Parts: 
(913) 722-5149 
Monday - Friday  7:00 AM - 6:00 PM 
Saturday  8:00 AM - 3:00 PM 
Sunday   Closed 


